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Minutes of General Meeting

	Date
	Tuesday 28th February 2012
	Time
	18:30

	Place
	Sippers @Sutton

	Minutes

	Welcome and Opening Prayer – Michael Skinner opened the meeting at 6.34, welcomed attendees and Paul Hardie read the prayer. 
1. Attendance and apologies - Attendance as tabled with apologies from Helen Duncan, Paul King, Peter Beahan, Debbie Lever, and Scott Bell. 
2. Headmaster’s report – 
i. Mr Browning acknowledged and thanked Paul Hardie for his assistance in the Junior school over the years and hopes that he will continue in the future with other aspects within the school.

ii. Café – Mr Browning is excited and pleased with the numbers of parents and students who are utilising the facility – Live music will start 5th March and will continue each Monday.

iii. Swimming Carnival was held on Monday for Middle and senior schools- the school spirit was great, attendance good and Stewart house won the carnival – Junior School to be held this week at the school pool.

iv. Beach Volleyball Idea – Patrick Green – grounds staff investigated quotation for courts $50 000 perhaps to think on and float the idea again later. Farewelled Pat Green also and thanked for his assistance.- Question – Can we apply for a grant? Maybe active schools all agreed it would be a good option. Did the quote include Shade or Fencing – No.

v. Creativity and Innovation Festival – School is holding a festival called “Imaginate” – marketing to people outside the school. There will be a number of places available for St Pauls Students. Dr Karl (with colourful shirt) will be a guest speaker.

vi. Pre-prep – Construction going well. Can now offer after school care at the YMCA for 4yr olds not 3 yrs. 
vii. Question – Lockers – some parents were concerned about weight and distances between classes- Paul report most children are enjoying lockers and they have been located near Tutor groups areas to minimise distances travelled with heavy gear.
3. President’s comments – 
i. Michael welcomed Lisa-Maree Jones to the meeting

ii. Golf Day may not be held this year. 
iii. Sporting Carnival Canteens- Tim Hughes has sent to Michael a list of carnival dates that Supporter groups would be able to cater for. Michael would like all supporter groups to have an opportunity to apply for a day. They are as follows:

i. March 24th    State Election
ii. May 22nd      Bramble Bay Cross Country

iii. May 24th       Tas Cross Country

iv. May 25th        JTas Cross Country - JSSG

v. May 30th       12/U Touch Trials

vi. 1-3rd June      U/15 Touch – Cricket Tour

vii.  12th June      Met-North Cross Country

viii. 16-19th August U/12 Touch State Championships
iv. Election – Sutton Building will be used for the upcoming State Election- Coffee Shop to be open – discussion re best method to get attention for the shop

v. Bunning’s have written a letter to the school and passed onto Michael regarding BBQ days. They have asked for the association to co-ordinate.  In future all requests will go through the association – there is a BBQ date Sunday 22nd April – Discussion how to allocate – Suggest names in a hat and then pulled out – group agreed with proviso that the BBQ be cycled fairly. – Draw completed – Music was successful. 
vi. Funding Applications – 

i. Tooth House asked for donation of $200 to buy disposable gloves, bags and soft drinks for Clean-up Australia Day

ii. Year 12 Paul Sullivan asked for approval of $5000 for Conference – as per minutes last year. Approved

iii. Request to fund Grade 4 Shirts – Peter Blackford to email supporter groups – discuss further.

vii. Uniform – Discussion held in General Business.

viii. Tuckshop Agreement – discussion held in General Business.

4. Confirmation of Minutes from previous meeting – The minutes of the general meeting held on 31/01/2012 were tabled & moved: Tess Auckland Seconded: Becky Mammen.
5. Business or Actions arising from previous minutes/meeting –. Refer to the action table below.
6. Correspondence – see table 
7. Auxiliary and Supporter Group Reports

a) Auxiliary – as read by Tess Auckland
b) JSSG – As read by Paul Hardie
c) AFL – no report.
d) Music – as read by Leigh Robertson
e) Cadets – As read by Russell Patterson 
f) Netball – as read by Michael Skinner
g) Cricket –as read by Peter Blackford
h) Past Students Inc. – As read by Paul Browning
i) Football – as read by Tess Auckland
j) Rugby – as read by Claire Jackson
k) Hockey – nothing to Report 
l) Swimming – No Report
8. Treasurer’s report – as table, Amended Profit and loss for December moved report by Gary Willmot and seconded by Russell Patterson    Carried. Budget for 2012 to be presented at next meeting. Auditors are proceeding. Comments: coffee shop figures presented to date a loss of $826.89 – discussion to impact on Mobile Coffee People. Question re vouchers for staff – Michael to check with Anne Bell.
9. General or Special Business 
i. Year 12 Departing Gifts – Claire discussed the suitability of the gift and if there were other ideas instead of Goblet. Everyone encouraged to think about it for next meeting – Some Ideas include: Glass, candle holder, yr. 12 photo, cufflinks, coasters.
ii. Traffic Lights on Strathpine Rd – Parent reported some dangerous driving occurring due to lights not allowing many cars to go through. Is there a possibility of lights to be programmed differently – Michael to follow with Dr Van Zyl.

iii. Uniform Tender- Russel presented brief overview of process so far and findings. There is a possibility of saving between 8-10% with new suppliers. Russell recommended moving forward and engaging Helen and uniform committee to move forward. Question re quality of White Shirts- Michael to put forward to uniform committee when they next meet re fabric.

iv. Community Fair – Sponsors trickling in and schedule on target, 
10. Business Operations
i. Retail Shop Operations – Gary Willmott read report – attached. Discussion re dry cleaning service at retail shop. Concern expressed re not adding staff – further discussion required. An investigation into purchasing Scarves is going on.  (Post meeting note – Paul Browning has said no to scarves)  Michael Skinner discussed cost of Fit out for new retail shop in Tooth – Quotation has been received but it is very expensive. Paul Hardie to send contact details of possible shopfitter who may be able to provide further quotes
ii. Tuckshop Operations –Project Report: - Michael thanked Becky Mammen for preparing document of Tuckshop efficiency and indicated it had not been discussed by executive to date. Another letter was received re dietary options on the menu- Michael to discuss with Louise to put into link menu items available that are Gluten free. Michael has engaged Lisa-Maree Jones for a review of tuckshop, including Financials, Inventory, Suppliers, Staffing, Menus, Pricing, Overall Performance and Customer Service. Michael thanked Lisa for assisting free of charge.

1. Points of Discussion – Concern was raised that the tuckshop is losing considerable amount of money per month and that if not addressed immediately then a further loss would continue to be sustained. Call for Crisis Management to increase prices immediately by 10%- Discussion ensued. Peter Blackford to email Becky Mammen Tuckshop Paper to to all supporter groups. Further discussion re tuckshop breaking even. Michael to find and pass on information created by Jackie Rowland to Lisa. 
2. Question – what response has there been to Part Time Position in tuckshop? – thus far 6 people.

11. Applications for membership and recording of new members –. Agreed to hold over until the AGM for approval.
12. Next Meeting: AGM followed by General meeting with Supper in between. Tuesday  27Th March- 6.30   2012 in Library 
13. Meeting Closed – Meeting closed at  9.07pm by Michael Skinner 



Actions 
	Action
	Description
	Action by Whom
	Due Date

	AGM2010-02
	Tuckshop efficiency
	Michael Skinner will continue to look at how the tuckshop can be more efficient; 27/04/10 – Michael updated that Louise is looking at a number of things including (a) at times too many staff (staff review, change hours to suit timetable); (b) too many suppliers; (c) too big a menu; and (d) catering for non-student functions.  Timeframe to report back is 01/07/10; 27/07/10  - Need rosters to be implemented from Term 4 and rationalising the range of food to be undertaken; 24/08/10 – see report 14/09/10 – see report . 23/11/10 – ongoing 22/02/11 – Continued focus on menu, wastage and staffing. 22/03/11 air conditioning quote tabled further discussions on cost cutting.  31/1/12 Discussion re employing an outside consultant to review pricing and menu items Further discussion required – number to be obtained. Further investigation into a small group of people to assist with investigation into Tuckshop efficiency. 28/02/12 - Michael to discuss with Louise putting dietary information in link related to Gluten options on Menu. Michael Skinner has employed free of charge a consultant to prepare a report into Tuckshop efficiency. Report to be tabled at April meeting.
	Apr 2010

Oct 2010

ongoing

	240411-01
	Uniform Supply tender
	Committee decided to go to tender for supply of school uniforms to test the market place. Russell Patterson suggested that a survey be sent to parents to gauge satisfaction 26/07/11 Progressing 25/10/11  Website survey placed on line for parent input. 31/1/12 Had feedback from one supplier. Tenders all in getting prices from current suppliers. 28/02/12 Russell spoke to the tender process and asked for group to approve next step in process which is to engage Helen and uniform committee into the process. Michael to follow up with uniform committee when they next meet re material of White Shirt. 
	Ongoing

	12/9/2011
	Recycle Cans Wire Bin
	Claire Jackson to look into a wire cage to hold cans for recycling. 25/10/11  Sam’s Metals have a wire can container that can be purchased for $80 – A ute needs to collect the bin. Meeting passed a motion to purchase the bin to place outside canteen. 31/1/12 Not paid bill - unsure if it has arrived 28/02/12  Nothing happened to date- Michael to look into it. 
	Ongoing

	25/10/2011
	Minutes – Website
	25/10/11 Discussion regarding how to organise the minutes on Parent Lounge.  Peter Blackford to follow up with Aasta as to how this can be made simpler to access. Sarah followed up with website people and waiting for feedback. 28/02/12  Sarah to follow up
	Ongoing

	25/10/2011
	Irrigation to Ovals
	25/10/11  Irrigation - Russell Patterson to research into a grant for funding. 28/02/12  Water wise grants have gone to stage four – large farming, some grants for grey water which may be a problem with the Health Department
	Ongoing

	25/10/2011
	Car Parking on Home Sport Day
	25/10/11 Michael Skinner to email Paul Browning to discuss further consideration needed for parking situation on home sport days. 31/1/12 Paul to continue to monitor during sport season.
	Ongoing

	31/01/2012
	Coffee Shop
	31/1/12   Directions signs. 28/02/12  Nothing to report to date – ongoing - clarify portable signs for use at front of school. Michael to investigate  Vouchers for Staff 
	Ongoing 

	28/2/2012
	Year 12 Departing Gift
	Discussion for March Meeting re suitability and possibility of changing gift.
	March

	28/2/2012
	Strathpine Lights
	Michael to check with Dr Van Zyl re possible program change
	March 

	28/2/2012
	Scarves
	Further discussion – Post meeting note – Paul Browning has said no to scarves.
	Ongoing

	28/2/2012
	Retail Shop Fitout
	Michael to further investigate quotation. Paul Hardie to send through contact details to Michael
	March

	28/2/2012
	Year 4 Shirts
	Peter Blackford to email groups re the proposal further discussion required
	March


Funding Approvals from this meeting

	Amount
	Description

	$200 
	Clean Up Australia Day

	$5000
	Yearly allocation to Year 12 Conference – Passed previous Minutes 2011


CORRESPONDENCE: October 2011 - January 2012
Inwards

	Date
	From
	Description
	Type

	23-02-12
	Andre Van Zyl
	Insurances 
	Letter

	11-02-12
	Beckie Mammen
	Tuckshop review
	Letter

	27-02-12
	Gwen Bell
	Tuckshop menu – gluten free
	Letter

	7-02-12
	Justin Hill
	Funding Application-Cleanup Australia-$200
	Letter

	13-02-12
	Fed.Govt.Treasury
	Treasury’s Not-For-Profit Reform Factsheet
	Letter

	
	Dean Merlo
	Thank-you for opportunity to supply coffee
	Card

	
	Joanne & Russell Van Homrigh
	Thank you to school, Association and Supporter Groups
	Card

	
	
	Various fund-raising correspondence
	


Outwards

	Date
	To
	Description
	Type

	23-02-12
	Lisa
	Terms of Reference-Tuckshop Review
	Letter

	23-02-12
	Bunnings
	Bunnings BBQs
	Letter

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Various email
	


Supporter Group Minutes/Reports 

	
	Report
	Date Received 

by Secretary
	Date distributed

	Auxiliary
	Minutes 8th February 2012
	08/02/12
	27/02/12

	AFL
	
	
	

	Cadets
	
	
	

	Cricket
	Minutes 1st February 2012
	16/02/12
	27/02/12

	Football 
	
	
	

	Hockey
	Minutes 2nd February 2012
	06/02/12
	27/02/12

	Junior School
	Minutes 2nd February 2012
	13/02/12
	27/02/12

	Music
	Minutes 7th November 2011
	02/02/12
	27/02/12

	Netball
	
	
	

	Past Students
	
	
	

	Rugby
	Minutes 20th February 2012

Minutes 30th January 2012
	23/02/12

10/02/12
	27/02/12

	Swimming

	
	
	


RETAIL Report 
27 February 2012 
General Business
         Sales have been steady with the start of team sports and swimming

         All sports uniforms have now been delivered

         Pre Prep samples have been approved and all uniform items ordered

         Sales of winter pullovers have started

         Restocking of sold January stock is in progress

         Second payment of Yr 9 Rugby Tour soon to start
 New Retail Shop
A meeting was held with the shopfitter and plans have been agreed upon. A timetable of 4-6 weeks has been suggested for refurbishment.
We have now started sorting and clearing in the old shop in readiness for the move.
 CRIcket Report 
Cricket Supporters met on Wednesday 1 February in the Library.   We had 14 in attendance and one apology. 
 The minutes from the previous meeting were read and passed.
 The correspondence was read. 
The Treasurer’s report was presented by David Waters  and passed by the meeting.   The funds collected from BNJCA registration have now been resolved with the Association CSG Statements 
The meeting agreed to donate $7,500 towards the 2012 England Tour. 
Planning has commenced for the 2012 Cricket Awards Dinner to be held on 24 March at the Kedron Wavell Services Club. 
St Paul’s School finished as the top club in the BNJCA 2011 half-season competition.  We were unable to qualify for the award as we didn’t have enough teams in the competition.  A good result, especially for the Junior School Players.  
Our next meeting was scheduled for 7 PM Wednesday 7 March in the Library.  All parents and other supporters are welcome.   
Regards
Peter Beahan
JSSG Report 
Our most recent JSSG meeting was held on 2nd February with 18 in attendance and 3 apologies

 We discussed:

 -        The 2011 Fancy Dress Ball was held in term 4 and raised $4,189

-        We also raised approx. $1500 from a McDonald’s fund raiser

-        We approved expenditure of $773 for CASP and $1,000 for the Writer in Residence

-        Mrs. Connolly wrote to ask for support in concreting, seating and shade sails for what will now be known as the JSSG Courtyard. Total cost is $17,839. Construction has started on this and we expect completion by the beginning of Term 2

-        Alan Bradley has agreed to again run our Athletics Development Day

-        Much discussion was held regarding the Tuckshop and its losses – we are pleased that the Association is addressing and look forward to feedback in the coming weeks

-        After a request from Helen Duncan we are delighted to confirm that the JS now has volunteer coordinators from the Junior School

-        The Tick is well advanced in its planning and design and will be released late Term 1 / early Term 2

-        The carpark issues are back with a vengeance and as per our correspondence to Mr. Browning we require some School influence to improve both safety and attitude

 Our next meeting is our AGM on March 1st – 7.30pm in the Library

 Regards, Paul Hardie

JSSG President

Rugby Report 
Rugby Supporters’ Group Report to Association   28 February 2012

· RSG’s last meeting had 14 attendees including 4 new faces, a couple encouraged by the RSG presence at Welcome to New Parents Function. 

· The Handbook, Version 1 has been circulated with a plan to a Game Day Flyer for home games. 

· A Home Game Day Co-Ordinator is still being sought; until appointed Paul King will take on the role.

· There was disappointment at Bunnings decisions to lump all SPS SG together for BBQs. The midweek slots are a challenge due to parents work. RSG have the infrastructure to be on the emergency list if any groups cancel for a weekend shift at short notice. Contact will be made with Masters at Northlakes (opening July, and Woolworths) but need to flag with SPS Assoc so the Bunnings overload is not repeated.  

· Sign-On: Yr 7 – 27, Yr 8 – 28, Yr 9 – 30, Yr 10 – 26, Yr 11 – 13,Yr 12 – 12.

· Development Camp - 11 April with Sportacise providing 3 x 2 hr. blocks for yr groups and internal coaches with work with players during other sessions. RSG will cater for morning tea & lunch, with a joint NSG/RSG BBQ at the conclusion. 

· Pre-Season Trial Games tbc. MFAC U18’s 1-3 April: Opens? Camp night in PEC 31 March.

· JS Sign on tbc; Yr 3 can play up in Walla Rugby.

· RSG is investigating a “Carnival” jersey (rugby, cricket, football, and any other one-day events).

· Junior Development Officer still tbc.  

· 15 training shirts have been preordered, incl JS.

· Tours: -Yr 9 to Northern NSW, 28 registered. 2013, 25 expressions of interest with information night on 26 March.  

· Rugby dinner 11 August at the Kedron Wavell RSL. 

· Pull up banner in the same format as the NSG banner being purchased. 

NETBALL REPORT

Planning is well underway for the netball season.  Coaches have been secured and sign-on is in the process for players this week.

A Development Clinic is organised for April 11 with a joint BBQ with Rugby to be held at the end of the day.

We will be calling for more orders of the Supporter Jersey early next month.

Thank you to Mrs Rowena Harle for taking on the role again as Head of Netball.

Debbie Lever                                                                                                                                                                                            

President

NSG
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